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The Office of the Auditor has no position regarding S.B. No. 1191, Relating to Film and Digital 
Media Industry Development, which will extend the motion picture, digital media, and film 
production tax credit (the “film tax credit”) for an additional 10 years and amends the financial 
or in-kind contributions to workforce development efforts required to qualify for the tax credit.  
We recently completed an audit of the film tax credit, Report No. 16-08, Audit of Hawai‘i’s 
Motion Picture, Digital Media, and Film Production Tax Credit (November 2016), and offer 
testimony to advise the committee as to certain findings that may be relevant to its consideration 
of the bill. 
 
With respect to the current requirement that productions make financial or in-kind contributions 
to qualify for the film tax credit, we examined the department of taxation’s proposed 
administrative rules, which were issued in 2009 and, at the time of our review, the Hawai‘i film 
office was using to administer the tax credit.  Those rules defined the monetary amount of the 
financial or in-kind contribution required to qualify for the tax credit: “at a minimum, equal to 
the lesser of 0.1 percent of a production’s qualified production costs or $1,000.” 
 
We reported that a production with $1 million in qualified production costs incurred on a 
neighbor island was entitled to receive a film tax credit of $250,000.  Yet, that production could 
satisfy the requirement by making a monetary contribution of only $1,000, which is only 0.4 
percent of its tax credit.  A production that receives $15 million in film tax credits can similarly 
satisfy the requirement by making a $1,000 contribution to a Hawai‘i public school. 
 
We suggested that, when compared to the amount of the film tax credit awarded, the state was 
not receiving sufficient benefit; that is, the financial contribution and workforce development 
requirements seemed unlikely to help meaningfully grow the local film industry. We 
recommended that the department of taxation promulgate administrative rules that, among other 
things, require productions to make a more meaningful financial or in-kind contribution. 
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We note that, subsequent to our audit report, the department of taxation promulgated temporary 
administrative rules, which require a production’s financial or in-kind contribution to be “at least 
the equivalent value of 0.1 per cent of a production’s qualified production costs or $1,000, 
whichever is higher.” 
 
We have attached the Auditor’s Summary of the audit.  The complete report is available on our 
website, at http://auditor.hawaii.gov/.   
 
Thank you for considering our testimony related to S.B. No. 1191. 

http://files.hawaii.gov/auditor/Reports/2016/16-08.pdf
http://auditor.hawaii.gov/
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Tax credits: tools 
for economic 
development 

TAX CREDITS and other 

What problems did the audit work 
identify?
IN REPORT NO. 16-08, Audit of Hawai‘i’s Motion Picture, Digital 
Media, and Film Production Income Tax Credit

Why did these problems occur?
DOTAX HAS BROADENED THE SCOPE
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Why do these problems matter?
THE FILM TAX CREDIT

20/25

non-resident talent generated more than 
$1.41 million in local household income, 

Starring Roles
We found that, for a major motion picture 
shot in 2014, above-the-line talent earned 
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